835 Avenue Wilfrid-Laurier

Quebec GIR 2L3

Canada

9 March

Dear Ann,
I’m very happy I’m in Canada in Quebec. You can come to visit it by air, by train, by car, or by boat. All roads lead to Quebec City.

I arrived here three days ago. Our flight was long, but fantastic. We stayed in a charming little inn.

Our first visit was to the Museum of Civilization near the old Port. It was very interesting. The exhibition was about the history of Canada in the 17th century.
Next day was a shopping day. Shopping centers – including one of North America’s largest – open the door to more than a thousand stores where you sure to find just what you’re looking for!
I was afraid of currency exchange. But legal tender is the Canadian dollar, which divides into 100 cents. Whether you are from any other country, your currency can be exchanged into Canadian dollars at favourite rates.

Tomorrow we are going to visit the ultramodern Quebec City Convention Center and Trade Show Centre.
I am very glad I can stay here for some days and I can visit many interesting places.

P.S. I nearly forgot I’m returning home to London on 15 March at 15 p.m. Can you meet me at the airport?
     Lots of love,

     Helen.

